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2.4 Collection of Data 

Through the use of questionnaires to which constituencies and members of the public were invited to respond, the Task Force attempted to determine whether there was any consensus on the elimination or expansion of the existing data elements that are collected and disclosed via Whois.  The responses do not indicate any such consensus.   Some respondents called for a drastic reduction in the number of data elements; some respondents called for additional data elements to be collected and made available; others expressed satisfaction with the status quo.  Accordingly, the Task Force proposes the following conclusions on the issues identified in Task/Milestone 2 of the Task Force 2 Description of Work:

· all of the data elements now collected are considered by at least some constituencies to be necessary for current and foreseeable needs of the community, though others dispute this;

· the Task Force deferred to Task Force 3 on the issue of whether Whois data can be acquired accurately at low cost;
· there was no consensus about whether any of the current elements should be made voluntary;

· some additional data elements were proposed, but questions were raised about whether some of these (e.g., date and method of last verification of data) fell within the purview of TF3 rather than TF 2;

· no issues were raised about how the data may be acquired in compliance with applicable security, and stability considerations.  While some view the acquisition of this data as raising privacy concerns,  there was no consensus on this point, and the Task Force devoted more of its time and resources to discussing the issues raised in Tasks/Milestones 3 and 4 (limiting data made available for public access/existing and future options to maintain registrant anonymity).   
